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Dear Parent/Carer 

We hope this letter finds you well. As part of our ongoing commitment to maintaining high standards and 
fostering a sense of pride in The Blue Coat School community, we are pleased to inform you about the 
introduction of a new school blazer to our uniform policy for your child as a new year 7 student. 

Commencing  September 2025, your child will be required to wear the new official school blazer as part of 
their uniform. The standard uniform for new Blue Coat year 7 students from September 2025 will contain;  

• The new Blue Coat School blazer 
• All students will be expected to wear a white shirt and school tie  
• Either black trousers, navy knee-length skirt or black tailored shorts. 

Our current pupils who are already enrolled will not be required to wear the new blazer. These students  
currently wear the Blue Coat School jumper which has the school logo. We are conscious of the uniform costs 
for our families and as such for the new year 7 students the school jumper will be an optional item, therefore 
reducing financial burden.  

The blazer has been designed to reflect our school’s values and identity while ensuring students present 
themselves in a smart and professional manner. 

Key details about the new blazer: 

• The blazer will be available in navy blue with the school emblem embroidered on the pocket. 
• It will be compulsory for all Year 7 pupils from September 2025 but optional for current Years 8-11 

pupils. 

The blazer can be purchased from Skoolkit at a cost of £28.99 - £37.99 sizing from 28” – 48”. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

This new blazer will be incorporated into the current uniform policy of the school. We believe this addition 
will instil a sense of unity and school spirit among students.  

We look forward to seeing your child in the very first cohort to wear our new blazer . 

Yours sincerely 

 
Miss J Halsey 
Headteacher 


